

## February Newsletter Posey County Saddle Club

We had a very fun and successful banquet! It was great seeing everyone. The food was great and it was awesome to see all our winners that night. Congratulations to all who received a trophy. Thanks to all who donated items to the Chinese auction. A big thank you to the Guerrero family who provided the music. It was the best we have had in years. We would also like to thank the many people who have already sent in their sponsorships for this year. If you haven't yet, please consider a sponsorship for this year, they help us keep our show fees down, pay for the awards at the banquet, and help us make improvements. Much thanks to Emma's Feed Store for their continuous support of our club, our banquet and for the donation to our tractor fund. You guys ROCK! We are still collecting money to pay off our tractor and help with this would be greatly appreciated.

Keira Naab, Gracie Gogel, Halee Grisham, Calissa Wolf, Melinda Griffin has your trophies. Please call her at 812-202-1200 to schedule a time to pick them up or they will be in the announcer's booth at the first horse show. If anyone has trophies they no longer want, please consider donating them. Melinda will take the small trophies, if they are in excellent shape, as she can get new plates and reuse them to help us keep our costs down. She will give them out at the horse shows and Phillona Steel will take trophies from the banquet and use them for the 4-Hers.

Check out our new website. All forms, newsletters and announcements will be available there. Again, thank you Michael Deig, Noah and Ivy Lutz.

**Next meeting will be Feburary 21 at 7 at the 4H community center.** We need to finalize the show bill and rules and regulations as well as discuss future projects

\*\*We need everyone's help in getting sponsors for 2019!\*\*

THANK YOU TO OUR MANY SHOW SPONSORS

WITHOUT YOUR SUPPORT WE WOULDN'T HAVE BEEN ABLE
TO BE HERE YEAR AFTER YEAR!